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BEFORE THE COMMISSIONER OF INSURANCE  
STATE OF COLORADO 
              
 
IN THE MATTER OF PREMIUM RATE REDUCTIONS FOR  
STANDARDIZED HEALTH PLAN YEAR 2026 OF: 
 
Individual Market Carriers; 
Small Group Market Carriers; 
  
And Concerning: 
 
Kathryn Goldberg, 
Office of the Insurance Ombudsperson; and 
 
Division of Insurance.  
              

 
NOTICE TO VACATE JUNE 2, 2025 TO JUNE 27, 2025 HEARING DATES 

              

In January 2025, the Commissioner of Insurance Michael Conway provided 

notice of proposed public hearing dates under § 10-16-1306, C.R.S., which are 

scheduled for dates between June 2, 2025 and July 22, 2025. 

The March 1, 2025 Notices and filings indicated that none of the Carriers 

chose to file a complaint against a provider or providers that may have been the 

cause of the Carrier failing to meet the requirements of §§ 10-16-1305 and -1306. 

The Division has not yet filed a complaint regarding any Carrier. The Division’s 

March 31, 2025 status update indicated that the Division did not expect to file any 

complaints concerning network adequacy and that any complaints concerning rate 

reductions would be filed “approximately mid-May 2025.”  

Pending rescheduling as needed, the Commissioner vacates the proposed 

hearing dates scheduled between June 2, 2025 and June 27, 2025. The rest of the 

proposed hearing dates remain as scheduled until further notice by the 

Commissioner. 

DATED this 23rd day of May, 2025. 
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       /s/ Michael Conway   

MICHAEL CONWAY 
COMMISSIONER OF INSURANCE 

 


